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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

TUESDAY 9th MAY 2006
MOTION No. 2
MOTION: Councillor S. Laing
"That the Manager give a report on the archaeological finds during the ongoing work outside Templeogue House and that he state how he intends to record same."
REPORT:

Templeogue House and its site are a protected structure and a recorded monument. Works are under way at present to construct a new plaza in front of Templeogue House and to re-configure the existing car-park to facilitate the eventual re-use of Templeogue House as a community facility. In order to obtain the necessary licenses to excavate from the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government, a series of trial holes were dug on the site last year, under the direction of a consultant Archaeologist.

As excavation of the site began, material of archaeological interest was discovered. To date these include 18th century landscape garden walls, part of the culvert of the former city watercourse, part of a dwelling house, a drainage ditch and a large cobbled forecourt of 18th century origin. The findings include two fine 18th century manholes with fine cut stone covers. These have been removed for safe keeping. This material is being examined and recorded by the consultant Archaeologist. The discovered material is evaluated by the Archaeologist in terms of its uniqueness in a national and regional context, its historical value and its condition. The Archaeologist decides whether the material should be retained in–situ, moved off site for safe-keeping or if it can be disposed of after it has been recorded. Any material of special interest must be handed over to the National Museum for safe-keeping.

Although the Archaeologist has decided that none of the material found to date needs to be retained in situ, the Council has decided to retain and salvage as much as possible, in the interests of local history. To this end, the culverted city watercourse will be retained in-situ under the new plaza, the cobbles salvaged and re-used on the surface of the plaza and the stone artefacts mentioned above retained for later exhibition. The landscaped garden walls will not be disturbed and will be retained in situ under the new car-park. It is envisaged that some of these retained structures will be identified on the new plaza by inset paving or other suitable markers. 
The excavation of the site and the Archaeologist’s work is ongoing. Therefore the archaeological report is as yet incomplete and the Members will updated as work continues.

